## CRES Board Report: June, 2021

2020-2021 Goals

- Goal #1 All Students Ready for School
  - 75% of students in the Little Rangers program who will be entering kindergarten in the fall of 2021 will be on-level in Letter Identification and Letter Sounds as measured by TS Gold assessment in the spring of 2021.
- Goal #2 Read by 3rd Grade
  - Each grade level, 1st, 2nd, and 3rd, will achieve a Student Growth Percentile (SGP) of at least 60 on the spring, 2021 STAR Reading assessment.
- Goal #3 Close the Achievement Gap
  - The gap on the STAR math assessment between CI students receiving SPED services and students not receiving SPED services will decrease from 34% in 2019 to 30% in 2021.
- Goal #4 Career and College Readiness
  90% of 9th,10th, and 11th graders at Crosby-Ironton High School will be on track to graduate based on credits at the end of the 2020-2021 school year.
- Goal #5 Graduation
  - Crosby-Ironton High School's 4-year graduation rate will be at least 90% in 2021.

## Report

**Data Retreat:** Several members of the Staff Development Committee met on June 8<sup>th</sup> to analyze data and decide on the 5 World's Best Workforce Goals. It was a very productive meeting with some great conversation about what is going well and areas that we need to continue to work on to achieve the growth we are looking for.

**Math Curriculum:** We continue to preview different math programs as we gear up for piloting two programs this coming year before deciding on one to adopt for the 2022-2023 school year. Several members of the math team came in two weeks ago to evaluate two programs. We have one that scored very well, and we are hoping to find another that also scores well so we will have two to pilot.

**Kindergarten Graduation:** We had a very successful Kindergarten Graduation on May 25<sup>th</sup> in the Mayberry Auditorium. The turnout was fantastic, and we were still able to ensure distancing between families because it is a large venue. It went so well, in fact, that we are considering possibly having our K-graduation ceremonies there moving forward. This allows us to have one ceremony for all students instead of having to split the grade level in half and having two separate ceremonies, which is what we have to do when we have graduation at CRES.

**Kindergarten Round Up:** As you know, we were not able to have our Kindergarten Round Up in April. We have chosen August 17<sup>th</sup> as our date for Round Up. Weather permitting, it will be an outdoor event. We will have games for the kids to play, and prizes for them to win. We will also be giving away four themed gift baskets to four lucky families. Students will spend time with their teacher and take a short bus ride while the parents get a tour of the school and talk to the nurse, food service, and transportation. It promises to be a fun time. Respectfully submitted;